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Patron: 
Bill Gibbins 

Committee of Management 
 

President:- Bob Semple 
 

Vice President:- Held over for 12 months 
 

Secretary:- Graham Gibson 
 

Treasurer :- Mike Kiernan 
 

Hall Keeper:- Tony Codd 
 

Other Committee Members:- 
 

David Caple, Tony Codd, Glenda Garde, 
Bob Horton, Heather Macfarlane, Ian Marr, Karolina 

Sevcikova 
 

Email: ratsoftobruk41@gmail.com 
 

0422 232 502  

 

DISCLAIMER 
The views expressed by contributors are not 

necessarily those of the  
Rats of Tobruk Association Inc. 

The material used in THN is checked for  
accuracy, and no liability can be assumed for  
any losses due to the use of any material in 

this publication 

Deadlines 

Editorial & Advertising 

 ISSUE: August 2018 

DEADLINE: July 11th  

 We welcome all contributions 

from our community 

but cannot guarantee publication.  

Email is preferred,  

with documents in Word and 

 pictures in jpeg format 

but not essential.  

Articles or letters that have no contact details,  

                       will not be published  

 

COPYRIGHT NOTICE 
All articles and photographs used in 
this publication are copyright unless 
otherwise stated. They should not be 
sold or used in any other publication 

without the express written permission 

from the Committee of this Association. 

RATS OF TOBRUK ASSOCIATION Inc.  
44 Victoria Avenue, ALBERT PARK, VIC 3206  

Hall Phone (03 9690 5710) Monthly meeting normally on 4th Friday of each month  
Starting at 10.30 am, see details below. (No meetings January, April, July & December)  

Month  Event Description 2018 
JUNE 22 General Meeting + $12.00 per personɂ2 course meal 
JULY Note there will be no meetings in July 
AUGUST 24 General Meeting  + $6.00 per personɂlight meal 
AUGUST 28 77th Anniversary Carpathian Brigade entry into Tobruk 

Service at the Shrine of Remembrance details in this edition 
SEPTEMBER 21* 
 

General Meeting  + $12.00 per personɂ2 course meal 

¶ 3rd Friday due to public holiday on the 4th Friday 
 

OCTOBER 26 General Meeting  + $6.00 per personɂlight meal 
NOVEMBER 23 General Meeting  + $6.00 per personɂlight meal 

DECEMBER 9 Christmas Dinner-cost TBA (Sunday) 12.00 for 13.00 start 

DECEMBER 28 Note there will be no General meeting 

Mobile number 0432 232 502 

mailto:boforsgarden@hotmail.com
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VALE 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Rats of Tobruk Association Inc. 

The President and  ROTA Inc.  
members wish to extend our  

condolences and deepest sympathy 
to the families and friends of our 

 departed comrades. 

They shall grow not old 
as we that are left, grow old 
age shall not weary them, 
nor the years condemn. 

At the going down of the sun, 
and in the morning 

WE WILL REMEMBER THEM 

Our thoughts and prayers are extended to all families at this sad time.  

    

  

Message from the President 
At the Annual General Meeting, Affiliate Member Owen Carlton  resigned 
from the Association. During many years as a member, Owen made a  
number of significant contributions to the Association. He developed the 
original website for the Association as well as the ROTA Membership      
Database. The Committee wishes to thank Owen for his work and wish him 
and his wife Maurveen, all the best for the future. Owen is very welcome to 
again rejoin the Association in the future should he be inclined to do so. 
 

Bob Semple 
President 
Rats of Tobruk Association Inc. 
 
Secretaryôs Report, - June 2018 
 

To all members & friends of ROTA Inc., 
A very big thank you to all of our members who supported us at Tobruk     
Sunday  and Anzac Day with their generous assistance to make both days run 
very smoothly. Thank you also to those friends of ROTA Inc. who read or    
participated in one of many parts of the service for Tobruk Sunday- 

THANK YOU. 

We were heartened with a great turn out of 150+ for Tobruk Sunday and 
also 105 people who attend our Anzac Day lunch, each day was very 
memorable for all concerned. 
 
There are many on our sick list at the moment and we wish them a speedy 
recovery and a return to good health in the near future. 
 
Thank-you once again 
We are always thinking of you.  Graham Gibson -Secretary 

VALE  

ANDERSON, Norman Keith, Affiliate Member, N0006, 3rd May, 2018 Aged 84 years                      

      3726939, NTSB 

EVENNETT, Lesley Norman, NX54107, 9th DIV AASC, 5th April, 2018, Aged100 years 
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Welcome to our New Affiliate Members 

 Robert Lang  Michele Lang  Ian McDermott  Clay Rose 
 
 Raylee Schultz Monique Ryan Kit Hebbard   Rob Spark 
 
 Ros Frogley  Jake OôConnell Nick OôConnell  Ann Thomson 

  
 Bob McKay 
 
 A special welcome to veteran Jim Arkell 
  
 Jim was not at Tobruk; he joined the 2/23 Battalion after the Siege of Tobruk. 

 
 

MEMORABILIA  
The committee would like to hear from anybody who has Rats of Tobruk memorabilia that 

they would like to either loan/ donate to us to display at Tobruk House.  
Please feel free to contact our Secretary Graham Gibson and advise him of the 

 item/s you have.    
The committee will look at the number of items and work out  where and how to store them. 

Future Strategies for the Rats of Tobruk Association Inc. 
 

The committee of ROTA Inc. have asked David Caple-project lead, Heather Macfarlane & Michael Potter to form a 
sub committee to investigate the future of ROTA Inc. and to develop a series of strategies that will be disseminated 
to all members of ROTA Inc. for their comments. If you have ideas that you would like to forward to the sub-
committee in this preliminary stage please forward them to the:- 
 

 
Future Strategies Project     OR          email to david@caple.com.au 
Attention: David Caple  
P.O. Box 2135,  
Ivanhoe East Vic. 3079   
 
 

In brief the objective and two of the methodology statements are set out below for your information  
more statements & surveys will come in future editions of THN. 

Objective 
 
The objective of this review is to develop a strategy on what the future for ROTA will look like by 2021. 
 
Methodology 
 
(i) The primary methodology would involve consultation with members of ROTA, including interstate            

members to understand those aspects of the current operations of the ROTA they feel must be                  
retained in the future, and those that could be modified or eliminated during the next three years. 

 
(ii) A survey would be developed for circulation with the ROTA newsletter to enable all members to participate.  

This survey would include questions based on the current activities undertaken by ROTA to enable feedback 
on the perceived importance, and viability for the future.  
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A message of thanks from the Naval Association of Australia, Geelong Sub Branch   

Would like to extend our thanks to Shirley Wild, Judy Fogarty, Brendan Wild and other 
junior Rats for putting on a great Rats of Tobruk commemoration at the Geelong 
Navy club. Thanks also to our members who helped both on the floor, in the kitchen 
and behind the bar and Nev (our President) for the Ode.  

Special thanks goes to Ernie Borough, Mavis Nicholson and Norma Lewin for bringing 
back memories of that era. 

Also the continued support from the Geelong brass band and Belmont High for the 
Junior Rats is a good indication that future commemorations are in good hands 

 

  
 

Naval Association of Australia, Geelong Sub Branch   

Shirley and Brendan Wild Ernie Brough, Shirley Wild, Judy 

Fogarty, Norma Lewin and Mavis 

Nicholson 
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The life & times of 
 

HMAS TOBRUK (L50) 

Source: Wikipedia 

HMAS Tobruk (L 50) was a Landing Ship Heavy (LSH) of the Royal Australian Navy (RAN), based on the design 
of the Round Table-class of the British Royal Fleet Auxiliary. Planning for the ship began in the 1970s to provide 
the Australian Army with a permanent sealift capability. She was laid down by Carrington Slipways in 1979, 
launched in 1980, and commissioned in 1981. She was a multi-purpose, roll-on/roll-off heavy lift ship capable of 
transporting soldiers, APCs, and tanks, and delivering them to shore via landing craft or directly by beaching. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The ship experienced problems during her early career with her engines (which differed from the British base de-
sign) and sewerage system (leading to the death of a cadet in 1981). During the 1980s, the ship delivered supplies 
to the Multinational Force and Observers on the Sinai Peninsula, assisted in the withdrawal from RAAF Base   
Butterworth, provided support and accommodation for delegates to the South Pacific Forum, and was part of 
the Australian response to the 1987 Fijian coups d'état. In the early 1990s, Tobruk was part of ceremonies     
marking the 75th anniversary of the landing at Anzac Cove, then after a refit, participated in peacekeeping efforts 

in Somalia. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Plans to replace Tobruk with one of the Kanimbla-class ships began in 1993. She was offered for sale to the Royal 
New Zealand Navy, who refused because of the ship's manpower requirements. Delays in converting 
the Kanimbla's for service meant Tobruk continued with normal operations during the 1990s. Attempts to sell the 
ship to the British and the Portuguese did not succeed, and in 1997 the decision was made to keep Tobruk, as 
the Kanimbla's could not completely replace the heavy lift capability provided. During this period, Tobruk was de-
ployed to Bougainville on several occasions as peacekeeping operations during the Bougainville Civil War. At the 
end of the decade, Tobruk operated as part of the INTERFET peacekeeping operation in East Timor. 

 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Royal_Australian_Navy
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Round_Table-class_landing_ship_logistics
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Royal_Fleet_Auxiliary
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Australian_Army
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Sealift
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Carrington_Slipways
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Roll-on/roll-off
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Multinational_Force_and_Observers
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Sinai_Peninsula
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/RAAF_Base_Butterworth
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/RAAF_Base_Butterworth
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/South_Pacific_Forum
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Operation_Morris_Dance
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/1987_Fijian_coups_d%27%C3%A9tat
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Landing_at_Anzac_Cove
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Operation_Solace
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Operation_Solace
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Kanimbla-class_landing_platform_amphibious
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Royal_New_Zealand_Navy
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Royal_New_Zealand_Navy
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Portuguese_Navy
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Bougainville_Island
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Bougainville_Civil_War
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/INTERFET
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/East_Timor
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The life & times of 

HMAS Tobruk (L50)   
Source:- Wikipedia  

In 2000 and 2001, Tobruk was sent to the Solomon Islands on several deployments in response to the civil war: 
first to evacuate Australian citizens, then as a neutral venue for peace talks. From late 2001 to early 2002, the ship 
was in northern Australian waters on border-protection duties as part of Operation Relex. During 2005 and early 
2006, Tobruk sailed to the Middle East on several occasions to deliver vehicles and cargo to Australian forces in 
the region. Tobruk and the two Kanimbla's were set to East Timor in mid-2006 in response to the 2006 East 
Timorese crisis, forming the first RAN amphibious readiness group since World War II. The rest of the decade in-
cluded further border protection deployments under Operation Resolute, a visit to Hawaii for 
the RIMPAC multinational naval exercise, support for the Army Aboriginal Community Assistance Program, relief 
operations following the 2009 Samoa earthquake and tsunami, and use as the venue for a Fall Out Boy concert. 

After spending several months in 2010 undergoing extended maintenance, Tobruk participated in the United 

States Navy's Pacific Partnership humanitarian assistance deployment. Because of the need for propeller shaft 

repairs, Tobruk could not be part of the military response to Cyclone Yasi. Heavy use and lack of maintenance in 

previous years began to take its toll, with Tobruk unavailable for service on several occasions during the early 

2010s. As the two Kanimbla's had been forced out of service by ongoing issues, the Australian government had to 

charter a succession of civilian ships to provide standby heavy transport capability. In 2013, Tobruk again         

participated in Pacific Partnership, followed by a visit to the Philippines with disaster relief supplies after Typhoon 

Haiyan. In early 2015, the ship was part of the response to Cyclone Pam's impact on Vanuatu. Tobruk was       

decommissioned in July 2015, and will be scuttled as a dive wreck by late 2018. 

Ex HMAS TOBRUK (L50) shown illustrated by an artist as a dive 

wreck located off the Queensland coast approximately due East 
of Bundaberg and due North of Hervey Bay. As a heavy lift ship 

she performed her duties admirably but a lack of maintenance 
saw her deteriorate to the point that she became unreliable for 

active service. 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Solomon_Islands
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/History_of_Solomon_Islands#Ethnic_violence_.281999-2003.29
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Operation_Relex
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/2006_East_Timorese_crisis
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/2006_East_Timorese_crisis
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Operation_Resolute
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/RIMPAC
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Army_Aboriginal_Community_Assistance_Program
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/2009_Samoa_earthquake_and_tsunami
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Fall_Out_Boy
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Pacific_Partnership
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Operation_Yasi_Assist
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Severe_Tropical_Cyclone_Yasi
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Typhoon_Haiyan
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Typhoon_Haiyan
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Cyclone_Pam
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Scuttled
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Dive_wreck
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Prepared & written by Mike Kiernan 
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Rats of Tobruk Memorial Pipes and Drums, under the     

command of Drum Major Kathleen Matthies 

The poor weather didnôt stop a large number of members, 

friends and Tobruk House neighbours attending 

Flag bearers Rod Tharle and Keith Renouf                   

march in with the band  

Bob Semple recites the Ode 

Everybody enjoying afternoon tea in Tobruk House There were many floral tributes  
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I have received a request from a lady in Ulverstone Tasmania, asking if anyone can 
assist with some information about these brass boots please, they are believed to 
have been made in Tobruk. Please forward all information to the Secretary, Rats of 
Tobruk Association Inc. at 44 Victoria Avenue, Albert Park VIC 3206 & it ill be past on. 

Can anyone shed some light about these boots please 
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Young at heart, fleet of foot  

our Bob Semple  

celebrated  98 years of life in May. 

Happy Birthday Bob  

from all your friends &the members of  

ROTA 

 

 

Up and coming birthdays for June & July with many veterans celebrating their centenary of life 

Congratulations to you all and we would like to wish you all a very Happy Birthday from all your friends and  

the members of ROTA.  

Leonard  Gordon  ALLEN  June  100 

Harry  Godfrey  BAKER  July  105 

David  Rodney  DAVIS  June  98 

James  Leo   DENMAN  June  99 

John   Hector  FLEMMING  June  99 

Derek  Arthur  HOLYOAKE June 95 

Alfred  Marshall  JACKSON  July  99 

Sydney  George  KINSMAN  July  98 

Harry  Luxton  LOCK  July  98 

William  Raymond  MILFORD  June  99 

Frederick  John   ROSE  July  99 

Henry  Alfred  TRANTER  July  100 
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Fromelles was the perfect place to meet with the designer 
of the Descendants of the Rats Queensland branch -shirt  

Pierre Seillier & Glenda Garde meet at Fromelles, Glenda presented Pierre with one of 
the Descendants of the Rats shirt from the Queensland branch. Pierre designed the shirt 
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The National Ceremony begins with the traditional order of service including the Commemorative 
Address, wreath laying, hymns, the sounding of the Last Post, observance of one minuteôs silence, 
and the national anthems of Australia and New Zealand. This year visitors heard from The Hon Kim 
Beazley AC, and former Rat of Tobruk, Bob Semple, an Australian Second World War veteran.  

 

The National CeremonyτCanberra 
Anzac Day 2018 

Veterans marching in front of the Australian War  
Memorial on Anzac Day. 

The riderless horse with reverse boots in the stirrups is 
paraded past the crowd at the Australian War Memorial 

A moment of reflection as Bob Semple ïPresident of 
the ROTA remembers his mates that are lying under 

the sands of Tobruk & El Alamein. 

Bob is greeted by Dr Brendan Nelson as he comes 
forward to present his Anzac Day speech. 

For many months prior to Anzac Day, Bob Semple had a secret that he kept to himself. He had been asked to 
present the Anzac Day speech at the National Ceremony at the Australian War Memorial ïCanberra. Bob       
pondered the many experiences that he could share with the audience at the ceremony and also the wider      
television audience that were tuned in on the morning of Anzac Day-2018 
Dr Brendon Nelson had approached Bob personally to ask him if he would consider the request, taken-a-back 
Bob reflected then agreed. He was treated to five star service from all quarters, from the time that he left home, 
during his stay and finally his arrival back home. His return was delayed by 48 hours after Kerry Stokes asked 
Bob to stay on so he could be interviewed in a television studio about his story during World War 2,  this story 
could be made available for future generations to listen and view first hand the experiences of war from a veteran. 
To Bob we say thank-you for a job very well done, and thank-you especially for sharing your story. 
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Craig Proctor and Cherie Buckberry 
Remember those who served and still serve to     

protect the life that we value so much 
 

Written by: Ashlee Falvo of the Sunraysia Daily, pictures by Louise Barker 

Craig Proctor & his sister Cherie Buckberry stood side by-side in 1974 when they joined the armed forces together 

on the same day. 
On Anzac Day this year they attended the Wentworth Anzac Day service, the siblings stood together to remember 

the fallen. 
They were among 150 people who braved the rain to attend the service.  

Their family have strong military connectionsðtheir grandfather served, both parents served and the siblings say itôs 

a tradition they are proud to have carried on.  
Craig served 20 years in the army, carrying the rank of Staff Sergeant, while Cherie was part of the Australian Army 

Corps (WRAAC). 
Cherie said that ñItôs our first march together this year, which is something pretty specialò. Itôs an emotional day for 

everyoneò. 
Craig said that while itôs vital for the next generation to remember, itôs equally important to remember, itôs equally 

important not to glorify war.  

ñThis is purely to honour and respect those who gave their lives and fought for this country and our freedomò.  
ñIt has nothing to do with warmongering ï in fact, weôd all prefer no wars at allò. 

ñBut Australiaôs service men and women sacrificed a lot and I think the amount of people who came here today and 
to services across the country is a testament to that ñ.  
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Left:- Craig & Cherie proudly lead the 
Anzac Day march in Wentworth ,        
remembering especially their father   
Harold Proctor  who was a Rat of Tobruk 
and paying homage to those who paid 
the ultimate sacrifice for their country.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Below: Craig was given the honour of 
reading the poem ñIn Flanders Fieldò,  
at the Anzac Day  service in  
Wentworth, NSW. 
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Annual General Meeting  
23 March 2018 

  
 On the 23 March 2018, the associationôs Annual general Meeting was held at  
 Tobruk House.  There was a good turnout of members.  Bob Semple delivered  
 his report which focused on the many highlights for the year, including Tobruk  
 Sunday held at Albert Park for the first time, the adoption of the Rats of  
 Tobruk Neuroscience Fellowship Fund as the preferred charity of the association, 

 the development of our new website and many more. Bob thanked his fellow  
 committee members for their efforts and support over the past year. Mike  
        Kiernan presented the Financial Report which also highlighted the success of 2017 
        with regards to financial performance and growth in membership.  
  

 The new committee was finalised; this includes four new members who are David 
 Caple, Ian Marr, Heather Macfarlane and Stuart Tolliday.  The new secretary is  
 Graham Gibson and our treasurer Mike Kiernan.  Bob Semple remains president.   
 The committee decided to leave the position of vice -president vacant, out of   
 respect for our Tobruk veterans.  This is the first time in the long history of the 
 association  that we do not have an original Rat well enough to take on this role.   
 

 Former committee members who did not renominate are Tom Pritchard,  
 Reg Lawrence, Owen Carlton and Alastair Davison. Their contribution was greatly 
 appreciated. 
  

 Our long serving secretary / treasurer and hall keeper, Reg Lawrence has decided 
 to step down from all his positions with the association.  In 2004 Reg became  
 assistant secretary and in 2007 he also took over as the hall keeper.  In 2010 he 
 became secretary/treasurer whilst continuing with his hall keeper responsibilities.  
 Over this time, Reg has been backed up by his wife June, who has overseen  
 catering arrangements for meetings and functions. Both Reg and June have 
 made a fantastic contribution to the association over many years; they will  be 
 greatly missed.  In recognition of this service, they were presented with a  
 birdbath, which  will, no doubt, sit proudly in their well -kept garden.  In addition, 
 June was made a life member of the association at the meeting. (Reg was 
 made a life member back in 2012.)  Our patron, Bill Gibbins, and Donna Aranyi 
 from the Royal Childrenôs  
 Hospital Foundation were at the meeting to wish both Reg and June all the best 
 for the future.  
  

 Alongside June helping with catering arrangements over many years has been 
 Fran  Cousens.  Fran is also hanging up her apron.  Thank you, Fran, you will also 

 be greatly missed. 
 

 

 

 

 

Reg Lawrence 

June Lawrence 

Fran Cousens 

Left-Gift of a bird bath 
for  

Reg & June Lawrence 
in appreciation for all 

that they have given to 
ROTA 

Rightï Honorary Life 
Membership Certificate 

for June Lawrence 
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Bob Semple delivering his Presidentôs Report to members 

Donna Aranyi (The Royal Childrenôs Hospital Foundation), Reg 
and June Lawrence, Bill Gibbins (Patron) and Bob Semple 
(President)  

Committee member Glenda Garde gives flowers to June. Catering mates June Lawrence and Fran Cousens, both 

hang up their aprons for the last time, after the meeting.  

Everybody enjoying lunch. Reg and June Lawrence 

AGM Report written by Mike Kiernan 
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After the sale of Tobruk House back in 2007, the surviving  
Tobruk veteran members at the time wanted to use the proceeds 
from the sale, in a way that would provide ongoing benefit for 
many years and perpetuate the name a story of the mighty Rats 
of Tobruk.  They didnôt wonôt to use the money to build yet  
another bricks and mortar monument.  
After many months of consideration, the veteranôs decided to  
donate the money in a way that would assist research into  
childhood medical conditions.  In 2010, the association donated 
$1.5 million to The Royal Childrenôs Hospital Foundation.  These 
funds have been used to establish the Rats of Tobruk  
Association Neuroscience Fellowship Fund .  This is a  
perpetual fund whereby the annual Fellowship is funded from the 
earnings of the fund.  
 
The Fellowship is awarded annually to a young doctor so 
that he or she can undertake studies associated with 
paediatric neuroscience.  The Fellowship has had an  
inspirational track record of success and achievement.  
It is a sought after, prestigious Fellowship.   There are 
now eight recipients who are contributing to an international network of paediatric neuroscience 
specialist.      
 
The first recipient was Dr Katherine Howell, who was the 2011 Fellow. Dr Howellôs year of  
exposure to paediatric epilepsy cemented her interest in paediatric epilepsy, leading to her  
undertaking an outstanding PhD on infantile epilepsy syndromes through RCH and the Murdoch 
Childrenôs Research Institute. Her PhD research was ranked the best PhD project in Australia by 
the National Health and Medical Research Council, and was awarded numerous grants and 
awards. She has been successful in publishing results of her PhD studies in numerous tier 1  
(the highest rank) medical journals. Dr Howell has now joined the RCH Neurology Unit as a  
consultant neurologist.   
If you would like to support and be part of the vision of the Tobruk veterans who established the 
fund, you can make a donation by going to the following link (copy and paste this into your web 
browser):  
 

https://rchf -fundraising.everydayhero.com/au/rats -of -tobruk -
association -neuroscience -fellowship -fund  
 

Alternatively, you can send a cheque made out to the óRoyal Childrenôs Hospital Foundationô, to 
The Secretary, ROTA, 44 Victoria Avenue, Albert Park, Vic 3206. 
Another way you can support the fund is to consider making a bequest in your will.  You can find 

out more information about how to go about this by contacting Jessica Frean, Bequests and 

Planned Giving, RCH Foundation (03 9345 6389; email Jessica.frean@rch.org.au). 

Dr Katherine Howell, the first Rats 

of Tobruk Neuroscience Fellow. 

(Photo taken in 2011) 

    
   Rats of Tobruk Association 
Neuroscience Fellowship Fund 

http://mail-track.everydayhero.com/track/click/30190481/rchf-fundraising.everydayhero.com?p=eyJzIjoibTQxWEZWc2lYQjd6TWUxaWx1NGI4cDlFYXBRIiwidiI6MSwicCI6IntcInVcIjozMDE5MDQ4MSxcInZcIjoxLFwidXJsXCI6XCJodHRwczpcXFwvXFxcL3JjaGYtZnVuZHJhaXNpbmcuZXZlcnlkYXloZXJvLmN
http://mail-track.everydayhero.com/track/click/30190481/rchf-fundraising.everydayhero.com?p=eyJzIjoibTQxWEZWc2lYQjd6TWUxaWx1NGI4cDlFYXBRIiwidiI6MSwicCI6IntcInVcIjozMDE5MDQ4MSxcInZcIjoxLFwidXJsXCI6XCJodHRwczpcXFwvXFxcL3JjaGYtZnVuZHJhaXNpbmcuZXZlcnlkYXloZXJvLmN
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               The Jericho Cup  
  Approaching the end of the First World War, the Australian Light  
  Horse were planning a major offensive against the Turkish Empire.   
  In order to lull the enemy into believing nothing unusual was  
  afoot, a race meeting was organised on the eve of the assault.   
  The main race was called The Jericho Cup over 3 miles  
  (4,800 metres) through the desert sands.  
 
  The winner of the cup was Bill the Bastard, probably Australiaôs  
  greatest war horse.  Bill was massive.  He had the power,  
  intelligence and unmatched courage.  In performance and character  
  he stood above all the other 200,000 Australian horses sent to the  
  Middle East in the Great War.  But as war horses go, he had one  
  serious problem.  No one could ride him but one man, Major  
  Michael Shanahan.  Some even thought Bill took a sneering  
  pleasure in watching would-be riders hit the dust.  Bill the Bastardôs  
  exploits are detailed in the book óBill the Bastardô by Professor  
  Roland Perry. 
     
  On the 2nd December 2018, The Jericho Cup will be run at  
  Warrnambool Racecourse.  This will be a marathon staying race  
  over 4,600m worth $300,000.  This race is the brainchild of our  
  Patron Bill Gibbins, who is sponsoring the race though the  
  Warrnambool Racing Club.  You can find out more about this race  
  at       www.thejerichocup.com.au  
 
  At the Annual General Meeting, Bill Gibbins brought along the  
  magnificent trophy for the race.   

The Jericho Cup 

Bill Gibbins 

The Book 

Written by Mike Kiernan 
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Wreaths surround the ñEternal Flameò on 
Anzac Day in Brisbane, note the rats wreath 

left to right: - Sarah Maas & Sue Disher 


